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DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

FINANCE, BUDGET AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Wednesday, August 13, 2008

DAA Flight Center Building 

1st Floor Conference Room
A meeting of the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, on Wednesday, August 13, 2008.  Chairman Huizenga called the meeting to order at 1:43 p.m.  

Commissioners Present:  Huizenga, Davis 

Commissioners Absent: Donnelly

DuPage Airport Authority Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Lisa Maedgen, Director of Finance and Administration; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; John Schlaman, General Manager, PLGC; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison.

Others:  John DeLand, Wolf & Company; Gary P. Rietz.

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Review of the June 2008 Financial Statements.
Executive Director Bird asked Lisa Maedgen to discuss the Financial Statements and she reported the following:  Operating Revenues for Airport Operations increased 2% from 2007; Flight Center Fuel Operations increased 18%; Prairie Landing Operating Revenues decreased 8% and the DuPage National Technology Park increased 122%; with an overall increase in Total Revenues of 12% from 2007.   

Operating Expenses for Airport Operations increased 4% from 2007; Flight Center Fuel Operations increased 30%; Prairie Landing Operating Expenses decreased 2% from 2007 and the DuPage National Technology Park increased 53%; with an overall increase in Total Operating Expenses of 18% from 2007.  Net Operating Income decreased 30% from 2007.  Total Non-Operating Revenues decreased slightly at 4.67% from 2007; Non-Operating Expenditures decreased 54% from 2007 and Total Capital Development Program increased 8% from 2007.  Total Cash Balance is $15.3 million and $3 million has been moved into the 5-Year Capital Reserve (Restricted Account) for long range planning for capital improvements.  Discussion continued on fuel prices and the economic trend.   Discussion continued generally regarding the need for the Reserve Account, future capital improvement projects and the Airport Levy.

Review of the 2007 Annual Audit

Chairman Huizenga asked John DeLand of Wolf and Company to discuss the 2007 Audit Report and Mr. DeLand explained that new auditing standards had been enacted for 2007 and that additional time was needed for this process, increasing the hours of engagement required by Wolf and Company.   He proceeded to discuss in detail the audit process throughout the report for the Airport Authority and Prairie Landing Golf Club; the Annual Audit for the DuPage National Technology Park was conducted by the firm of Cray, Kaiser Ltd. and is included with this report.  He completed his report by stating there were no significant problems or concerns determined with essentially a clean opinion of the financial statement. Discussion continued with compliments to the staff for their full cooperation.

Proposed Resolution 2008-1385; Award of Contract to Construction Management Corporation d/b/a Briggs Paving for Miscellaneous Pavement Repairs.

Executive Director Bird asked Byron Miller to discuss this award of contract.  Mr. Miller discussed the miscellaneous pavement repairs needed in locations at the Airport and Prairie Landing Golf Club.  He advised that these repairs were budgeted in 2008 and that staff solicited sealed bids with five bids being submitted.    Mr. Miller continued that Construction Management Corporations d/b/a Briggs Paving was determined to be the low, responsive and responsible bidder at a project cost of $94,363.  He explained that staff is also requesting a 15% owners contingency to fund any change orders that might become necessary, bringing the total project costs to $108,517.45.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2008-1385; Award of Contract to Construction Management Corporation d/b/a Briggs Paving. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Huizenga and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (2-0).

Other Business

None

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to adjourn the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee; the motion was seconded by Commissioner Huizenga and was passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 1:57 p.m. 

___________________________________                                                       
Peter H. Huizenga, Chairman

Finance, Budget and Audit Committee
